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On 1 May 1987 and 18 May 1987, you tested positive for cocaine and were subsequently 
notified of your pending administrative separation processing by reason of drug abuse (use) and 
rehabilitation failure, at which time you elected your right to consult with counsel and waived 
your right to have your case heard before an administrative discharge board.  On 11 June 1987, 
you received a second NJP for the wrongful use of cocaine.  A drug and alcohol abuse report 
documents your further incidents of drug usage while in an aftercare status.  On 28 June 1987, 
the separation authority directed you be discharged with an Other Than Honorable (OTH) 
characterization of service by reason of Misconduct – Drug Abuse (Use) and, on 22 July 1987, 
you were so discharged. 
 
The Board carefully considered all potentially mitigating factors to determine whether the 
interests of justice warrant relief in your case in accordance with the Wilkie Memo.  These 
included, but were not limited to, your desire to upgrade your characterization of service and 
your contentions that you would like your discharge upgraded to become a member of the 
American Legion.  The Board noted you checked the “Other Metal Health,” box on your 
application but chose not to respond to the Board’s request for evidence in support of your claim.  
The Board further noted you did not provide documentation for clemency and equity 
consideration. 
 
After thorough review, the Board concluded these potentially mitigating factors were insufficient 
to warrant relief.  Specifically, the Board determined your misconduct, as evidenced by your 
NJPs, outweighed these mitigating factors.  In making this finding, the Board considered the 
seriousness of your misconduct and the fact that it included multiple drug offenses.  The Board 
determined illegal drug involvement by a service member is contrary to military core values and 
policy, renders such members unfit for duty, and poses an unnecessary risk to the safety of their 
fellow service members.  Additionally, the Board considered the likely negative effect your 
conduct had on the good order and discipline of your command.  Lastly, absent a material error 
or injustice, the Board declined to summarily upgrade a discharge solely for the purpose of 
facilitating veterans’ benefits, or enhancing educational or employment opportunities.  As a 
result, the Board concluded your conduct constituted a significant departure of that expected of a 
service member and continues to warrant an OTH characterization of service.  Even in light of 
the Wilkie Memo and reviewing the record holistically, the Board did not find evidence of an 
error or injustice that warrant granting you the relief you requested or granting relief as a matter 
of clemency or equity.  Accordingly, given the totality of the circumstances, the Board 
determined your request does not merit relief. 
 
You are entitled to have the Board reconsider its decision upon the submission of new matters, 
which will require you to complete and submit a new DD Form 149.  New matters are those not 
previously presented to or considered by the Board.  In this regard, it is important to keep in  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 






